
  
 

 

Council Brief of the May 21, 2020 Regular Meeting 
Please note that this document is provided for informational purposes only and is not the approved 

minutes of the Lethbridge County Council meeting. 

SUBDIVISION APPLICATIONS: 

1) Subdivision Application #2020-0-057 Baczuk-SE¼ 14-10-21-W4M 

Council approved the application subject to the conditions as outlined in the draft resolution. 

 

2) Subdivision Application #2020-0-049 Lohues Farms Ltd.-NW¼ 13-10-19-W4M 

Council approved the application subject to the conditions as outlined in the draft resolution. 

 

REPORTS: 

1) Quarterly Financial Report- January- April 2020 

The Quarterly Financial Report was presented to Council. 

 

APPOINTMENTS: 

1) 9:30 a.m.- PUBLIC HEARINGS 

a. Bylaw 20-002-Dirk Muilwijk- Amendment to the Land Use Bylaw from Rural 

Agriculture (RA) to Business Light Industrial (BLI)- Portion of Plan 0411743 Block 2 Lot 

1 NE 34-10-23-W4 

Council approved second and third readings of the bylaw. 

 

b. Bylaw 20-004- Lethbridge County/Village of Barons Intermunicipal Development Plan 

Council approved second and third readings of the bylaw. 

 

c. Bylaw 20-008- Amendment to Bylaw 1241 (Pater Area Structure Plan) 

Council approved second and third readings of the bylaw. 

 

BYLAWS: 

1) Bylaw 20-013- Grisnich- Land Use Bylaw Amendment Rural Agriculture to Grouped Country 

Residential for Plan 1412687 Block 1 Lots 2 and 2 in the NW 8-10-21-W4- First Reading 

Council approved first reading of the bylaw. 

 

ADMINISTRATION: 

1) Lethbridge County Livestock Sector– Business Tax Reduction Request 

The CAO presented a petition from the group and explained that it did not meet the petition 

requirements under section 232(2) of the Municipal Government Act.  The request would 

instead fall under section 347.  It was the CAO’s recommendation that staff have time to 

prepare a more fulsome report and bring back to Council for the June 18 meeting.  Council 

concurred.  

 

1) HALO Letter- Update on Funding and Operations 

Council approved that a letter be sent to the Minister of Health inquiring about the status of the 

Helicopter Emergency Medical Service (HEMS) Review and stating that air ambulance services 

should be the responsibility of the province rather than municipalities. 


